
My name is Jacob R Holter and I reside in District 3. I am asking that you 
please render a DO PASS on House Bill 1297. 

There should be a record of your birth gender, no matter how many surgeries 
a person has or how many hormones a person takes. You can not change 
the complete biology of a man or a woman. A person’s sex is integrated in 
every fiber of their being. For medical and moral issues a person’s birth sex 
should be recorded. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your 
service to the state of North Dakota.  

Thank You, 

Jacob R Holter 

701-580-7800 
 


